TLC Club Report for the APCM 28th May 2023

The TLC Club began its journey at the end of 2021 and is now growing from strength to strength.

From its early meetings on the 1st Tuesday of each month in the WCC we have been supported by a regular group of friends and we now have a small team who take on the planning and working on the various roles at each event.

At the end of last year I was able to donate a much needed £500 towards the maintenance of our Church centre. This money was raised by a small subscription of £2 each month which included tea/coffee and cake and now a regular bring and buy stall, together with greetings cards supporting both overseas and UK charities.

A table quiz is prepared each time which enables members to chat whilst testing their general knowledge which creates much laughter and fun! Kathryn Aitken visits every other month and members are encouraged to create a memento from the template she provides with a particular theme for the time of year.

I am most grateful for the encouragement from Katharine Stanley who produces large and small invitations each month and to friends from the Parish and beyond who offer cakes, gifts and staffing the kitchen each time.

From the beginning of this year we have been blessed by visitors who all give a varied 15 minute talk about their lives in the Community and this has been welcomed by new attendees, including from Age Concern in Apton Road.

We would love to see other parishioners, PCC members and friends from far and wide. You will be most welcome.

Rosemary Thomson TLC Organiser